	Foxholes with Butterwick Parish Council
Meeting held on 2nd November 2022
PRESENT:

Chair
Cllr A Samuels
Cllr D Eddy
Cllr  M Martinez
0 members of public
Clerk
Mr C Adnitt
22/75
The meeting was opened by the Chair at 19.30 hours.
22/76
Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from Cllr P Waters, Cllr S Tomlin and Cllr C Tomlin.
22/77
Public Comments
No comments were received.

22/78
Declarations of Interests
No declarations of interest were received.
22/79
Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 31st August 2022 were approved by all those who were present and signed by the chair.

22/80
Matters Arising
(22/21) The remaining six street lights were still awaiting renewal with LED lights by NYCC. NYCC are in discussion with their contractor to resolve certain issues.
(22/72) NYCC have agreed to fund the repair to the gate post at the Old Quarry. The contractor has been notified and was expected to complete the work within the next five weeks.
(22/72) Possible options were discussed to see what could be done to reduce the speed of vehicles through Foxholes. NYCC have been requested to provide a 40MPH buffer zone either side of the 30MPH limit, but they have refused to consider this option.

22/81
Co-option to fill Vacancy
One vacancy remained to be filled. To date no-one has expressed an interest in being co-opted onto the council.
22/82
Planning Applications
Five planning applications were received. 22/00822/MFUL approval to erect a secure storage building for agricultural machinery and equipment to the east of the existing buildings, at Wilfred Scruton, Providence Foundry, Main Street, Foxholes.
22/00845 application to erect a four bedroom detached dwelling with attached single garage/utility/pantry/WC/boot room together with formation of vehicular access (revised details to approval 21/01232/FUL dated 22.12.2021) on land to south of Cottage Farm, Main Street, Foxholes. No objections were received.

22/00847/FUL application for change of use and alteration of existing barn to form one three bedroom dwelling at, Cottage Farm, Main Street, Foxholes. No objections were received.

22/01137/FUL application to install a ground mounted 143KW solar PV array consisting of 286 JA solar black panels in five rows for applicants use within the farmstead with surplus exported back into the grid at, Grange Farm, Butterwick to Fosters Wold Plantation, Butterwick. No objected were received.

22/01092/FUL application to erect two wind turbines with a hub height of 45m to replace the existing turbines with the relocation of one turbine (revised details to approval 22/00602/FUL dated 05.08.2022) at, Boythorpe Farm, Butterwick.

22/83

Precept for 2023/23 Financial Year
A detailed discussion took place on the current and anticipated state of the council’s finances over the next three years. It was agreed that the precept would remain at £4000 for the 2023/34 financial year.
22/84
Accounts to Pay
The following accounts were presented for payment: Wel Medical 2 x invoices totalling £110.16, Clerks Quarterly Salary & expenses £320.70, HMRC Tax £64.20, Foxholes Village Hall (Room Hire) £5, Premier Garden Services (2 x cuts) £300, A Samuels (Notice board lock) £14.88, Autela Payroll Services £41.91 and BT Fencing Ltd (Old Quarry fence repairs) £667.20, which were approved by all.

The following payments were received, 2nd Instalment of Precept £2000, NYCC rent for Quarry £50 and NYCC payment for fence repairs £556.
Following the national agreement on local government employee’s pay scales, it was agreed that the clerk’s salary would be increased by £156 annually in line with the NALC pay scales backdated to 1st April 2022.
22/85
Correspondence
No correspondence was received.

22/86
Other Business
The road sign at the junction of Ganton Lane and Main Street has blown over in the recent mini-tornado. NYCC were to be advised to make a repair.
Once again comments were made that the grass cutting contractor had only cut a narrow strip on the right hand side of Pump Lane. The clerk agreed to speak with the contractor to make sure that the full width of the verge is cut in the future.

It was reported that two properties have suffered break-ins recently, it was understood that the Police have been informed.

Cllr D Eddy requested to be sent on a Planning course at a cost of £15, which was agreed unanimously.

22/87
Date of Next Meeting
It was agreed that the next meeting was to be held on 4th January 2023 in the Village Hall.

22/88
The meeting was closed at 20.05 hours.




